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Subject: R EIEBFEARIE A/YL-PN/BATETT X4



ROYAL THAI CONSULATE-GENERAL

A FAIRMONT HOUSE, 8TH FL.,

No. 11401/161 8 COTTON TREE DRIVE CENTRAL,
HONG KONG

TEL: 25216481-5

29 April B.E. 2568 (2025)
Dear Ms. Donna Tam Yin Ping,

I write this letter to support Wat Buddhadhamaram Limited’s application,
Reference No. A/YL-PN/84, which has been submitted to your office on 2 April 2025
for permission on the continued use of Lau Fau Shan site in accordance with Article 16 of
the Amended Town Planning Ordinance.

With over twenty years of history in Hong Kong, Wat Buddhadhamaram
(the Temple) has been the centre of the local Buddhist community, including Thai,
Burmese, Lao, Cambodian and Chinese. The Temple has been active in disseminating
Buddhist teachings and practices, and promoting Thai Buddhist traditions by organising
merit-making activities in various important occasions, while seeking no profits in its
endeavour. Recognising the Temple’s crucial role to the local Thai community, the Royal
Thai Consulate-General has regularly supported and attended the Temple’s activities in
various matters.

In this regard, the Royal Thai Consulate-General would highly appreciate it
if the Board could kindly render favorable consideration on the application submitted
by the Temple. The continued permission would guarantee the Temple’s valuable
presence and missions, which would benefit both Thailand and Hong Kong in promoting
stronger cultural ties, greater cultural exchange and social harmony among us all.

The Royal Thai Consulate-General and the Temple stand ready assist
the Board with any questions it may have and take all necessary steps to ensure that
the revevant rules and regulations are followed.

Accept, Ms. Tam, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Yours sincerely,

7 G
(Chaturont Chaiyakam)
Consul-General

The Secretariat,
The Town Planning Board,
HONG KONG.
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